
Greetings Hamburg -
Hope everyone is doing well and staying warm. It appears that Mother Nature will move us into 
summer later this week. 
The past couple of weeks have been busy at City Hall and busier still in St. Paul. City Council held a 
Special Meeting last Tuesday to hear from our attorneys on the lawsuit over the land in the middle 
of town. Part of the meeting was closed to give Council and the attorney’s time to discuss strategy. 
Returning to the open meeting, the Council decided to instruct our attorneys to contact opposing 
council with a notice of trespassing. The opposing council will have 10 days to respond. As of this 
writing, we have not heard back from opposing council. The Minnesota State Legislature wraps up 
session this week. Rep. Nash’s liquor bill passed, and the Governor signed it over the weekend. The 
bill amended language in state statute that will allow town ball teams to sell wine and malt liquor at 
the ballparks. This is great news for the Hamburg Baseball Club as the options for 3.2 beer are 
severely limited. Now, the City and Club will have to work together to get the license issued. 
Hamburg City Wide Garage Sales are nearly here. If you’d like to participate, please contact City Hall 
at 952-467-3232. The garage sales will be June 22-25th. 
Greg’s last day was Friday, May 20th . Thanks to all of you who attended his retirement party. Greg 
has done a lot for our city and his knowledge saved taxpayers money as well. Greg will be missed. 
Thanks Greg! 
For the summer months, I am going to suspend ‘Mayor’s In’ Time. That does not mean I am not 
accessible. One can always call me at 612-710-2107, or email me at clund@cityofhamburgmn.com. 
Additionally, if the sun is out, one can find me at my backyard patio table; just stop on by. 
If you are still in need of a 52 Club raffle ticket for the baseball club, contact me or get a hold of a 
Club member. Tickets are $52 each with the potential of winning the top prize of $500. Drawings will 
be held at the ballpark on June 5th after the 2 pm ball game. 
Be safe, Be healthy, Be diligent.
Humbly,
Mayor Chris Lund
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The online bill pay feature has 
really taken off. If you are 

experiencing any difficulty with 
the Diversified website, 

please give them a call at
1-844-324-5371. 

They are more than happy to 
assist you Mon.–Fri. 7am to 4 pm 
Central Time. If you would like 
to receive your monthly bill by 
email, call Tamara in the city 

office to set that up.

•Call the city office to sign up.
•Please be prepared to give the days 

and times you are participating. 
•Deadline to get on the map is Wed., June 15th.

•Maps will be available for pickup at the city office 
starting Mon., June 20th.

•You do not need to be on the map to participate.

Reporting Suspicious Activity
Contact your local law enforcement. 
Describe specifically what you observed.
Who or what you saw; When you saw it;
Where it occurred; and Why it's suspicious.
Emergency call 9-1-1
Anonymous Tip Line # (952) 361-1224
Non- Emergency # (952) 361-1231

Sewer Ponds                                                                             
Drop-off site for twigs and branches.                                              
Open from 8 am to noon every second and fourth 
Saturday starting May 14th thru Sept. 24th. Stop by    
the city office for a key, Mon. thru Fri., if you have a 
weekday drop off.

Compost Dumpster                                                              
This is a bonus service provided by the City. Please be 
courteous when utilizing the dumpster for your 
composting needs. All compost is to be placed inside 
the dumpster, and NOT left outside of it for others to 
clean-up. If the compost site is continuously abused, 
the city will no longer provide this service.                  
Thank you for your cooperation!

Nuisance letters are on the move.
Let us be reminded of a wise saying:                           

“Take the plank out of your own eye before    
trying to take a spec out of someone else’s.”             

If we all take care of                                                         
our own properties,                                                             
it may be just  the                                             
encouragement                                                                

someone else needs to take care of theirs. 

Election Judges
8 Election Judges are needed to
assist at the Hamburg polling
location this year on August 9th &
November 8th. The position pays
$10.00 an hour and will require
some training at the Carver
County Government Center.
Please contact the City Office if
you are interested.

Hamburg

Upcoming games:

May 26th                                                                7:30 
pm – away game against the New 
Germany Dutchmen

May 30th                                                                     

7:30 pm – away game against the 
Plato Blue Jays 

June 1st                                                                     7:30 
– home game                 against the 
Waconia Lakers

June 5 – 52 Club Sunday                 
2:00 pm  - home game against the 
Green Isle Irish

www.hamburghawks.com

Tweet @hawkticker

Sump pumps should be 
directed to the outside 

of your home from 
Apr. 1 – Oct. 31

It’s time to get mowing those        
lawns. Remember to keep the 

clippings out of the streets. 
We don’t want to clog 
the city storm drains.


